

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

30 October 2023

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI545096387

Thank you for your request for information relating to RAAC in public buildings owned, managed or leased by Coventry City Council.

You have requested the following information:

Please provide information on the following:

1. How many Public buildings or structures, either owned, managed, controlled or leased by Coventry City Council (The Council) are known to have Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC). For the purposes of the question, a structure may include a bridge support or a walkway attached to a building. Public is construed to mean any building which The Council uses and invites the public to enter.

There are currently no confirmed cases of RAAC within Coventry's property portfolio.

2. When was the last assessment of risk made in relation to those buildings identified?

Please refer to Questions 2.

3. Since 1995, how much money has The Council spent on repairing structures or buildings because of problems identified with RAAC?

Nil.

4. Since 1995, has any compensation been paid for injuries caused by RAAC to either council staff or members of the public? This might include, but not be limited by, falling pieces of concrete that might have struck someone or something.

Nil.

5. Have any entities owned by The Council, such as Tom White Waste, The City Arcade or Coombe Abbey Hotel, been assessed for RAAC? If so, when was the last assessment carried as per question 2.

Following on-going investigations, the Council is not aware of any RAAC at the above properties.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infoqov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance